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Minutes of February 5-7, 2017 LGUTEF Board of Directors and Membership Meeting

Doubletree Hotel, Orlando, FL
Leon Geyer called the meeting to order at 4:04 p.m. Eastern Time, February 5, 2017
Attendance: Guido van der Hoeven, Leon Geyer, Claire Twardy, Bill Klump, Clark Garland, Rob Holcomb, Connie Smotek, Greg Bouchard, Robert Achenbach, Lori Miller, Virginia Uzendoski
Guests: Phil Harris, Tom Muldoon
Minutes: Smotek moved and Holcomb seconded motion to approve minutes of December 2016 board meeting as amended. Motion approved.

Financial Report: Achenbach presented financial status of the foundation as of the end of 2016; status of 2016 audit; and the 2017 budget as approved in December 2016. Book price discussed. $27 recommended.
President’s report: van der Hoeven reported on hiring of assistant editor for 2017.
VP for Editorial Services: New assistant editor hired; suggested holding a training session for new editor and others.
Committees


Contractual Services Committee – Smotek reported that committee met to discuss officer evaluations and recommended 5% compensation increase for the president and chief administrative officer. Smotek moved and Holcomb seconded to increase by 5% the compensation of president and chief administrative officer. Motion approved.

Long-range Planning Committee – no report.

Audit Committee – Klump reported that the auditor has filed a preliminary draft report, e-mailed to all members, and that the auditor will also construct the 2016 Form 990. Klump reported that the Audit Committee has reviewed the draft audit and found it to be acceptable.
Announcements


Deadlines for 2017 Book – Achenbach announced deadlines for 2017 Book - to printer on or before September 15, 2017. 

Date for Summer Planning meeting on July 26-28, 2017, in Minneapolis, MN
Conflict of interest statements – handed out for presentation/discussion at meeting on February 8.
New Business

Harris reported on possible coordination with the Iowa State Center for Agricultural Law and Tax. A committee will look into details: Bouchard, chair, Uzendoski, Harris, van der Hoeven, Hobbs, Holcomb and Tidgren.

Smotek moved and Holcomb seconded motion to recess until 7:30am February 7, 2017.
Motion approved and board recessed at 5:15 p.m.

Minutes of LGUTEF Membership Meeting

February 6, 2017
Doubletree Hotel, Orlando, FL

Attendance: Leon Geyer, Guido van der Hoeven, Claire Twardy, Bill Klump, Connie Smotek, J.C. Hobbs, Robert Achenbach, M.J. Alhabeeb, Tom Muldoon, Chris Bird, Virginia Uzendoski, Mark Ribas, Rob Holcomb, Clark Garland, Greg Bouchard, Ashley Alexander, Seth Anderson, Earl Bean, Emily Brown, John Jones, Michael Langemeier, Kristy Maitre, Julie Moose, Matais Nardi, Barry Ward, Bob Jamison, Shirley Wofford, Kathy Roe, Mary Sobba, Helen Weber, Lori Miller, Sonia Carter
Guido van der Hoeven called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. EST.

Financial Report: Achenbach presented the final 2016 financial report and 2017 budget.  Geyer moved and Hobbs seconded motion to adopt $27 price for 2017 book. Approved.
Election of new directors. 

Note: Ballots contain following language: “I ratify all actions of the Officers and Directors for 2016 as evidenced in the minutes of the meetings of the Board of Directors included in the February 2017 meeting handbook. 

Date:____________________

Signed:______________________________”

Ballots were distributed prior to meeting. No additional nominations were received. Klump moved and Uzendoski seconded, that the nominations were closed.  Motion approved. Robert Achenbach, serving as Inspector of Elections, received and counted the ballots. Claire Twardy and J.C. Hobbs were unanimously elected as new board members for a three year term.

Old Business
   Assistant editor – van der Hoeven reported on hiring of new assistant editor, Sonia Carter.

   Writing contest – van der Hoeven reported on progress of contest. No submissions yet.
New Business


Digital distribution of book. Achenbach reported on usage of this service for the 2016 workbook. For 2017, the same service will be provided with improvements in the e-mail to be sent to users to more clearly identify the e-mail as from LGUTEF/member schools.
• Some general discussion of methods of tracking attendance.

• Discussion of creation of new "doing business as" name for LGUTEF which would be easier to identify and useful for branding of the workbook and semianrs. A committee will be apointed to consider suggestions from members.

Hobbs moved and Holcomb seconded motion to adjourn. Motion Approved.

Adjourned at 4:09 p.m.

February 7, 2017
Reconvened Board of Directors Meeting

Doubletree Hotel, Orlando Florida

Attendance: Guido van der Hoeven, J.C. Hobbs, Leon Geyer, Claire Twardy, Bill Klump, Clark Garland, Rob Holcomb, Greg Bouchard, Robert Achenbach, Virgina Uzendoski, Lori Miller
Guests: Tom Muldoon, Chris Bird, Barry Ward, 
Geyer reconvened board meeting at 7:30 am.
Election of Officers

Holcomb moved and Garland seconded motion to elect the following officers of the board for 2017:

Chair – J.C. Hobbs
Vice-president for Editorial Services – Lori Miller
Vice-president for Administration – Greg Bouchard
Chief Administrative Officer – Robert Achenbach

President and Assistant Treasurer – Guido van der Hoeven

Secretary – Connie Smotek
Motion approved.

Conflict of interest updates. Board members submitted their conflict of interest statements to the chair for review.  Geyer and Achenbach reviewed the statements and found no conflicts of interest to discuss.
Old Business


None
New Business


None
Hobbs moved and Holcomb seconded to adjourn.  Adjourned at 7:40 am.

Written by Robert P. Achenbach, Jr, LGUTEF CAO
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